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NOTICE OF FILING 

IN RE: AT&T TENNESSEE COMPLAINT AGAINST 
CELLULAR SOUTH, INC. D/B/A C SPIRE 

DOCKET NO.: 19-00099

DATE: August 23, 2021 

Due to the complexity of the subject matter in the above-captioned docket, the 

parties have stated the issues would be better presented during an in-person hearing. The 

Hearing Officer communicated with the parties once the Commission began holding in-

person Commission meetings and let them know that it may be August or September before 

a hearing could be held in this matter because of scheduling issues. The parties agreed and 

informed the Hearing Officer about the possibility of the parties engaging in settlement 

negotiations. The parties are directed to file an update on the status of this docket by 

September 7, 2021. 

  Monica Smith-Ashford, Hearing Officer 

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on August 23, 2021 at 11:04 a.m. 


